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December 11, 2009
Director, Supplemental Food Programs Division

Food and Nutrition Service, USDA

3101 Park Center Drive

Room 520
Alexandria, VA 22302

FNS-2006-0037-0003 WIC Food Package Interim Rule
To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing to express the support of the Governor’s Child Health Advisory Committee for the interim rule changing the Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants and Children food packages. These changes will greatly benefit vulnerable mothers and children. 

We are pleased that the interim rule closely reflects the science-based recommendations of the Institute of Medicine published in their April 2005 report entitled, WIC Food Packages: Time for a Change.  The changes reflected in the proposed rule are also consistent with the 2005 Dietary Guidelines for Americans and national nutrition guidance including those from the American Academy of Pediatrics.  

While we commend USDA’s efforts in the interim rule to support women and children, we urge an adjustment in the rule regarding the provision of infant formula based upon the actual age of the infant.  Premature infants often need sustained quantities of high-calorie formulas to support growth and development based upon their gestational age rather than birth age.  A reduction in the amount of infant formula provided by WIC based upon age alone may place some infants at risk for inadequate nutrition.  A change to the final rule allowing WIC infant formula to be provided based upon the gestational age of the infant when prematurity is identified, would assure that adequate supplies of formula will be available when a mother chooses or is unable to breastfeed.   
WIC is our nation’s premier public health nutrition program.  The long-term benefits of providing participants with fruits and vegetables, lower fat dairy products and whole grains, as well as additional incentives for fully breastfeeding women will greatly aid WIC in improving the life-long health of women, infants and children.

We urge consideration of this proposed change to improve the health of our most at risk infants and the timely implementation of the final rule. 
Sincerely,

Dr.  Dennis Cooley, Chair
Kansas Governor’s Child Health Advisory Committee
c: 
Susan Allen, Office of the Governor


Jason Eberhart-Phillips, MD, Director of Health
